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October 3, 2008
The Honorable Julia Patterson
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 
Dear Councilmember Patterson:

I am pleased to transmit an ordinance that will facilitate the cleanup of illegal dumping in King County.  I recently transmitted an ordinance that requires illegal dumpers to pay restitution to the victims of illegal dumping.  The King County Roads Division of the Department of Transportation also administers the Adopt-A-Roadway program to clean up county rights-of-way.  The enclosed ordinance would provide yet another tool in our fight against illegal dumping in King County, by providing disposal fee waivers for citizens who are victims of illegal dumping and meet certain eligibility criteria.
Because King County owns its own regional landfill, the disposal rates at county transfer stations are the lowest in the region.  However, even the county's low rates can be a deterrent to cleanup for certain victims of illegal dumping.  In the past, the county has successfully used disposal fee waivers to facilitate cleanup in other circumstances, such as natural disasters.
This year, the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks began a pilot program called the Community Cleanup Assistance Program to help keep communities clean and reduce costs to the public related to illegal dumping, such as repeated inspections and enforcement actions.  The program provides vouchers to cover at least the minimum disposal fee at King County disposal facilities to facilitate the cleanup of illegally dumped waste for low income residents and victims of illegal dumping.  This ordinance directs the Solid Waste Division to continue and publicize the Community Cleanup Assistance Program and to report to the King County Council on its success.
I urge the council to adopt the enclosed ordinance to help our citizens be responsible stewards of their property and facilitate the cleanup of illegal dumping.  If you need additional information, please contact Kevin Kiernan, Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-296-4385.
Thank you for your review and consideration of this ordinance.

Sincerely,
Ron Sims

King County Executive
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